[bookmark: _GoBack]Cleveland Whitecaps Boosters’ Meeting 
Starbuck’s Independence, Ohio 6:00PM
January 9, 2015
	Present:
	Missy Hayes, Misty Boscarello, Mike McClelland, Fab Siciliano 

	Next meeting:
	TBD

	
	


Bowling Party
· Feedback regarding the bowling party was discussed during the meeting.  One suggestion was to offer healthier choices and limit the amount of food due to the amount of leftover food we had this year.  Another suggestion was to try pizza, sub sandwiches, or catering the event.  The booster board reviewed these suggestions and discussed establishing a food budget for next year and exploring food options at that time. 
· The t-shirts and design seemed to be a success this year.  All bowlers and most of the managers were able to get a shirt this year.
· 342 people attended the bowling party this year with 210 bowlers and 112 parents.  Several players that responded were not able to attend due to illness.  
· Although everyone could not attend due to the holidays, the date seems to be a good date for the club and bowling alley.  We will plan to use the same date next year. 
· A suggestion was made to make a team gift exchange $5 or less rather than as a group.  This will be reviewed again before next year’s event.
· The facility was pleased with the clean up this year.  In the past, they have had some difficulty with food in the lane seating area.  
· Maureen Centa took pictures for the club.  We are hoping to have pictures this week to share with everyone.  Next year, the boosters would like to have everyone take and send selfies in for the website.  This would make picture taking easy, fun, and give the kids the opportunity to contribute their own pictures. 
· Thank you to all of our volunteers!  Mike was very please with all of the volunteers.
· This year we had a great deal of food leftover.  We contacted the NEO House Outreach Church Center on Fulton Rd and they picked up the leftover food.  
Super Bowl Squares
· We would like to use the same site this year with a few modifications to the amounts awarded quarterly and the amount awarded for selling an entire board.  
· Last year, the online site cost $30 per board and a small fee for the use of credit cards for online purchases.  We need to consider these expenses when calculating payouts.  Below are the payouts that will be offered this year:
· Cost will be $10 per square.
· Quarterly payouts will be $100 each.
· Sell the entire board or split with someone else $300 credit for fees or tournament fees.
· Credit card payment methods need to be confirmed with Grace.
· The boosters still owe the U9 boys’ team $250 from last year’s squares.  They plan to use the money for the Nike Cup.  Misty will fill out the booster form online to get the money allocated to their account. 
· Last year we sold 6 boards.  Goal this year is to sell 10 boards.  
· Everything for the squares needs to be up and running by 1/15/2015 to give families time to sell for the Super Bowl on 2/1/2015.
Finances
· A current bank statement will be brought to the managers’ meeting on 1/13/2015.
Membership
· We currently have approximately 120 families registered.  We will continue  to register U14 and older players during indoor two.  Additionally, any U14 and younger player that is not registered can still register at this point.  
· Current family registration will be shared with managers at the next manager meeting on Tuesday, January 13, 2015.
· Booster members will be at Wednesday and Thursday practices the week of January 19th to handout additional forms and get families registered.  
· Membership to attend Cedar Point will need to have a deadline due to the need to purchase and deliver tickets.  Tentative membership deadline date for the Cedar Point tickets is May 15th.  After this date, membership will begin in the fall of 2015.  
Annual Fundraiser
· Missy will email Grace to get more information regarding teams and tournament commitments.  The tentative date of March 14th will be a conflict with at least one team traveling out of town.  
· A date needs to be finalized and booked for the event.  We are planning to use the same location.  The event will be a reverse raffle with Missy planning the fundraising for the evening.  
· Possible dates were discussed with consideration of the Lodi Season Finale and the Mist tournament.  
· We would like to have two full months after the date is chosen to plan the event and secure donations.  Stay tuned for a date and more details on how to volunteer.
Elections
· Elections will be held in accordance with the bylaws.  This year secretary, treasurer, and vice president will be up for election.  Please see the selection from the bylaws below for more information.  According to the timeline in the bylaws, elections will take place in May with officers being announced at the club picnic in June.
· SECTION 5:  The Election nomination process will be organized by the club Vice President.   Nominations for officers will be solicited and collected 4 weeks prior to an election.  Nominees will be notified and given the opportunity to accept the nomination.  Ballots with all nominees will be distributed to the membership via email survey, not later than 2 weeks prior to the annual meeting.   
· SECTION 6:  The VP and Secretary will analyze, count, and verify the results of the survey/election.  The results will be announced at the annual members meeting.

Agenda for Next Booster Meeting
· Annual fundraiser planning
· Super Bowl fundraiser reflection
· Awards and club picnic date/location
· Cedar Point date
· Elections




